Minutes of the Committee Meeting of the Old Cryptians’ Club

Old Library at the School on Monday 25th January 2010

Present: John Goodridge (President), the Headmaster (ex officio), Eric Stephens (Vice- President), Matthew Cass (Treasurer), Derek Howell (Membership Secretary), Peter Hobbs, Richard Browning, John Hughes, Damian Atkinson, Robert Timms and Howard Allen (Secretary).

Apologies: Paul James, Clive Thomas, Michael Beard and Colin Belcher.

1. Minutes of the Meeting on 5th October 2009

These were accepted and approved as a true record by those present and duly signed by the President.

2. Matters Arising

The Headmaster thanked the committee for the grant of funds for the purchase of an additional Barton Shield.

3. President’s Item of Business

The President spoke of his disappointment at the cancellation of the Dinner at Pembroke College, Oxford, due to the extreme weather conditions. After some discussion –Agreed: by a majority vote not to seek to rearrange the dinner in the current year.

The President also spoke movingly in his appreciation of the impressive Remembrance Service at the School on 11 November 2009.

He also indicated that his choice of menu for the Annual Dinner would be; prawn cocktail, braised shank of lamb, blackberry pie or cheese.

Agreed: to set the cost of the meal at £20 and £10 for students. And that the Club would meet any additional costs incurred for the Dinner, e.g. guests and printing/postage.                                                                             Every effort BY COMMITTEE will be made to build up numbers in attendance at the Dinner.

4. Headmaster’s Report

The Headmaster spoke of the outstanding results in GCSE in 2009. These placed the School as No 1 of the maintained schools in the county, 4th “best” in the south-west and no less than 49th in the National Table. Warm congratulations were offered by the President on behalf of the Club.

The Headmaster also spoke of the approval of the plans for the building of additional specialist accommodation for the teaching of Design/ technology. This was costed at £375,000 and should be in operation in 2011.

5. Treasurer’s Report

The Treasurer reported that on 25 January 2010 the balance on the current account was £5626. This reflected the receipt of the appropriate payments made principally by Standing Order of the membership subscription of £20 in January 2010. The Treasurer and Membership Secretary assured the meeting that they would continue to chase up anomalous under payments that were still extant.

He reported that the cost of the new Barton Shield would be c£70.

6. Bursary Report
Due to the unavoidable absence of the Chairman, Clive Thomas, no report was presented. The secretary informed the meeting that the interviews for the award of the Bursaries for 2010 would take place on 4th February 2010. The AGM for 2010 of the trustees of the Bursary Fund would take place on the same day.

7. ‘The Cryptian’ 2010

Agreed: that the Club would donate £1500 towards the cost of the production of ‘The Cryptian’ 2010.

Offers were made in committee to distribute “in the district” copies of ‘The Cryptian’ in July in an effort to defray the substantial costs of posting.

8. Annual Reunion Dinner and AGM

The President informed the meeting that Tony Pugh (1935-42) would be the Chief Guest.

Agreed: the secretary to prepare and to distribute with the agenda paper for AGM the covering letter and the composite motion paper on the amendment to the Constitution 2009 (May 2009). Also a Proxy Voting Form will be attached.

9. Nominations for the Offices of President and Vice-President 2010/2011

President: Eric Stephens.                                                                                Proposer: Howard Allen. Seconder:John Goodridge.                                    Vice-President: Ivor Smith.                                                                           Proposer: Eric Stephens. Seconder: Peter Hobbs.

These nominations were unanimously approved.

10. Calendar 2010/2011

Annual Dinner/AGM: Saturday 20th March 2010

                                       Saturday 19th March 2011

Founders’ Day:            Thursday 15th July 2010

11. A.O.B.

a). Founders’ Day Golf: Bob Timms reported that he had arranged for the competition to be played at Rodway G.C. at Higham. Cost £25 inc coffee etc and lunch. Members expressed their appreciation of Bob’s concern for the group of elderly competitors and their thanks in obtaining such a good deal for the day.

b). Agreed: that he Raffle Tickets at the Annual Dinner would be sold at £1 per ticket.

c). Derek Howell presented an informative and interesting analysis of the age structure of the current membership of the Club. This stands at 204 members. 

Those leaving The Crypt in the: 1930s -19. 1940s -29. 1950s -59. 1960s –25.

1970s –25. 1980s – 15. 1990s –7. 2000s –27.

There were general nods of approval that a major drive for membership is long overdue. 

12. Date of Next Meeting: Monday 10th May 2010. 7pm at the School.

The meeting closed at 8.50pm.

PAGE  
2

